HARBOROUGH DISTRICT COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE STANDARDS COMMITTEE

held in the Council Chamber,

Council Offices, Adam and Eve Street, Market Harborough

21 January 2009
commencing at 6.50pm

Present:

Mr D Chambers (Co -Chairman)

Mr P Maxwell (Co-Chairman in the Chair)

Mr A Birch (Parish Member) 

Mr A Palmer (Parish Member)
Mrs Barnatt (Independent Member)

Councillors Dunton and Everett

Apologies were received from Councillors Hallam and Mrs Robinson
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.

Members asked that Item 4; ‘To receive any declarations of Party Whip.’ be removed from future agendas.

549  -  MINUTES


RESOLVED: that the Minutes of the Standards Committee held on 5 November 2008 be taken as read and signed by the Chairman as a true record.

Verina Wenham, Head of Legal Services, has e-mailed the responses to DCLG and has received an acknowledgement from them.
550  -  DECLARATIONS OF MEMBERS’ INTERESTS

There were none.
551  -  UPDATE ON THE REPORT ON THE ETHICAL GOVERNANCE AUDIT 2007/08
Verina Wenham, Head of Legal Services introduced the report and invited David Chambers to inform the committee about the meetings with Strategic Management Team (SMT) on the 15th October 2008 and with the Political Leaders on the 18th November 2008.

NOTED: that

· It was felt the meetings were extremely productive, members and all levels of staff should be working together to promote ethical governance.
· The Head of Legal Services and the Head of Customer Services are working to produce a guide laying down the procedure for complaining about an elected member.  This will be available from the Council Offices, on the Council website and sent to Parish Clerks.
· A Flowchart detailing the process for complaining about elected members is also being produced.

· Training for elected members is currently on hold until the changes to the Code of Conduct are implemented which is expected to be May 2009..

· A general discussion took place around the different responsibilities between the District Council and the County Council and that the public need to be made aware which authority was responsible for which service.

RECOMMENDED: that

i) Ethical Governance should be included in the Induction process for all new members of staff.
ii) The Complaints Guide and Flowchart be distributed to members of this committee, before copies are handed to the Political Leaders for distribution within there groups and then made available to Parish Clerks etc.

iii) A presentation will be made at the Annual Parish Liaison Meeting about Ethical Governance.

RESOLVED: that
That taking into account the above recommendations, the production and distribution of the Complaints Guide and Flowchart be delegated to the Co-Chairman and Head of Legal Services.
Councillor Dunton informed the meeting that Harborough District Council was considerably ahead of other local councils with this process.
552  -  MATTERS OF SPECIAL URGENCY

There were none.
The Meeting closed at 7:25pm
